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SUBJECT

The second in a series of briefings surrounding the County’s policies on Human Resources, Labor Relations and Recruiting and Retention of employees. 

SUMMARY

This briefing is the second in a series of at least four briefings covering the goals in the Executive’s recently announced “Investing in You” program. The first in the series of briefings was held on June 7. You will note from below, that this is listed as briefing #3 as Council staff work with Executive staff to facilitate briefings in a timely manner. 

BACKGROUND 

With more than 40% of the County’s current workforce expected to turn over in the next five years, recruitment and retention of employees is of very high important. Coupled with changes in federal employment law and other laws related to health insurance, there is a tremendous amount of work being done at King County. This series of briefings will cover a number of topics and be roughly designed as follows: 

Briefing #1: this briefing will provide an overview and snapshot of where King County current is as an employer and what the demographics of the workforce currently look like. This first briefing will also provide an overview of the County’s Human Resources goals and cover the first goal of “creating a culture of trust, respect and engagement”. This briefings was presented on June 7, 2017. 

Briefing #2: this briefing will cover the second and third goals of “shared commitment to grow every employee’s talent” and “racial diversity and cultural responsiveness at all levels” 

Briefing #3: the third briefing in the series will cover the goals of “supporting employees in health, wellness and safety” as well as “having processes and systems that support and/or improve the employee experience”


Briefing #4: the final in the series of briefings from Human Resources will cover the goal of “sustainable and competitive total compensation”

In addition to these series of briefings, the County will also hold its annual labor summit. This is tentatively scheduled for June 21st, 2017. 

ATTACHMENTS

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]PowerPoint Investing in You, dated July 19, 2017

INVITED

1. Karleen Sakumoto, Manager, Employee Health & Wellbeing
2. Arun Sambataro, Equity Strategies Manager, Office of Equity and Social Justice
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